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Statement by the 9-11 Commission  

 
 

April 7, 2004 — A team of Commission staff has completed its review of 10,800 pages of 
Clinton administration White House documents.  We estimate that more than 90 percent of the 
material had already been produced, was irrelevant to our work, or was duplicative. 
 
Out of the total, Commission staff identified 12 documents that we consider clearly or arguably 
responsive to our requests but had not yet been produced.  The White House has now produced 
these documents to the Commission.  The review team concludes that any errors in document 
production were inadvertent. 
 
The Commission staff also identified 57 additional documents, not previously requested by the 
Commission from the White House, that nonetheless are relevant to our work.  The Commission 
has asked for production of these documents.  We are making a parallel request for Bush 
administration documents. 
 
The process has been constructive. 

 


